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A Festival  
To Celebrate Godôs Gift of the Torah 

 

June 11 ä June 13 

Shavuot ä Day I 
Sunday, June 12 

9:30 a.m. 
 

Shacharit with a  
Re-enactment of the  

Giving of the Torah at 
Mount Sinai with a  

Dramatic Reading of the  
Ten Commandments 

 
 

Erev Shavuot 
Saturday, June 11 

 

Mincha  
7:30 p.m. 

 

Seudah Shelishit  
(Italian Supper) 

8:15 p.m. 
 

Shavuot Maariv Service 
9:00 p.m. 

 

Shavuot Torah Study 
9:30 p.m. 

 

Savor the final hour of 
Shabbat  and welcome the 

Festival of Shavuot. 

 
 
 
 
 

We will be noshing  
on cheesecake and  

other goodies. 
 

No charge but please 
RSVP  with the office 

718-224-0404 

Shavuot ä Day II 
Monday, June 13 

9:30 a.m. 
 

Shacharit with the  
Singing of Hallel, the 

Book of Ruth,  
Torah Reading from  

Two Scrolls, a Haftarah 
and Yizkor Memorial 

Service at approximately 
11:45 a.m. 
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LõDor VõDor 
Honors 

Bob Stern  
 
 
 
 
Friday, June 17 

7:30 p.m. 
 

Please join us as we honor Bob  

at Shabbat Services  

followed by a Special Oneg. 
 

We will take this opportunity to 

thank Bob for his years of  

dedicated service to our   

synagogue and community. 

Inauguration of  the  

New Board of  Trustees! 
&  

2016 Graduates Honored! 
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June Schedule of Services 
 

Fri., June 3 Kabbalat Shabbat Service    7:30 p.m. 
 

Sat., June 4 Sisterhood & Menôs Club  

 Shabbat Morning Service    9:00 a.m. 
  

 Baby Naming: Charlotte May Kanfer 
 

Sun., June 5  Morning Minyan      8:45 a.m. 

  Yom Yerushalayim 
 

Fri., June 10 Shabbat Evening Service        7:30 p.m. 

    Birthdays and Anniversaries Celebrated 
 

Sat., June 11 Shabbat Morning Service     9:00 a.m. 

    Bar Mitzvah:  Jonathan Grenard 

    Mincha    7:30 p.m. 

    Seudah Shelishit    8:15 p.m. 

    Shavuot Maariv Service    9:00 p.m. 

     Shavuot Study      9:30 p.m. 
 

Sun., June 12 Shavuot Day I 

    Shacharit Service    9:30 a.m. 
 

Mon., June 13 Shavuot Day II 

    Shacharit Service    9:30 a.m. 

    Yizkor Service  11:45 a.m. 
 

Fri., June 17 Kabbalat Shabbat Service   7:30 p.m. 
 

Sat., June 18 Shabbat Morning Experience 
  

    Breakfast        9:00 a.m. 

    Shacharit             10:00 a.m. 

    Torah Service             10:30 a.m. 

    Musaph             11:15 a.m. 

    Kiddush/Lunch             12:00 p.m. 
     

    Aufruf: Erica Rose and Ben Radnor 
 

Sun. June 19 Morning Minyan         8:45 a.m. 
 

Fri., June 24 Kabbalat Shabbat Service   7:30 p.m. 
 

Sat., June 25 Shabbat Morning Service     9:00 a.m. 
 

Sun., June 26 Morning Minyan    8:45 a.m. 

Shabbat Candle Lighting 
June 3 8:05 p.m. 
June 10 8:09 p.m. 
June 17 8:12 p.m. 
June 24 8:13 p.m. 

   Thank You to Sisterhood & Menôs Club! 
 

On behalf of the American Zionist Movement,  
I would like to thank you for your generous contribution 
to AZM on March 16, 2016, towards mishloach manot 

for members of the Jerusalem border patrol and police.  
 

Every day, these brave young men and women put  
themselves on the front line of danger to protect the   

Jewish people and Zionist identity. Your commitment to 
our Purim campaign is important to us and appreciated. 

 

 

From The Rabbi 
 

 

Answer: What is Shavuot? 

According to Jewish tradition, Shavuot is one of the three major festivals of the year.  In 

degree of holiness, Shavuot is identical to Passover and Sukkot.  However, Shavuot has 

become the forgotten holiday.  The reason for this is probably the same reason why a 

piece of real estate is either valuable or insignificant; which is: LOCATION,              

LOCATION, LOCATION.   A holiday that is often celebrated after the conclusion of the 

Hebrew School year and during a season of good weather and heightened activity in 

many aspects of life, is doomed to failure!  This year, because Shavuot begins on a   

Saturday night and the first day is on Sunday, one might think that observance of Shavuot 

would increase, but somehow that really doesnôt seem to matter based on our experience 

last year when Shavuot also began on Saturday night.  

In Rabbinic tradition, Shavuot is called ATZERET that is based on the Hebrew word 

Atzor which means STOP.  The word Atzeret can be translated to be a gathering.   This is 

because Shavuot marks the end of a seven week period that begins with Passover.   

Therefore Shavuot is, in its essence, the conclusion to Passover. On Passover, we      

celebrate our freedom from slavery in Egypt. However, our freedom is not complete until 

we establish our covenantal relationship with God that is defined by the Torah that was 

revealed at Mount Sinai. A significant part of the observance of Shavuot is to reenact the 

experience at Mount Sinai.  On the first day of Shavuot, we stand as the Biblical account 

of Godôs revelation at Mt. Sinai is chanted and imagine what it would have been like to 

have stood at Mt. Sinai as our ancestors did so long ago. 

As the festival of Shavuot begins, we take some time to study words of Torah in which 

we can hear the voice of God.  In our community it has become our tradition to study 

until midnight.  There are those who stay up all night studying until the sun rises and it is 

time for the morning prayers. One of the Hebrew names for Shavuot is Zman Matan 

Torateinu, the time of the giving of the Torah.  Purposefully, we do not refer to Shavuot 

as the time of the receiving of the Torah because we receive Torah anew each time we 

approach its words.   

Over the years it has become clear to me that many of us when asked the question, ñWhat 

is the Torah?ò are challenged to offer a clear definition. As we approach the holiday on 

which we celebrate the special gift of the Torah that God has given us, I would like to 

share with you this definition. 

The Torah is a collection of books in which we learn of the relationship between God 

and Humanity.  It contains stories and laws.  The stories teach us who we are and the 

laws teach us what we should do.  The Torah teaches us what is good and what is bad, 

what is right and what is wrong. 

The full schedule of this yearôs Shavuot observances is on the front cover of this issue of 

Temple Talk.  Please take a look and make your plans to conclude your celebration of 

Passover and rejoice in our covenantal relationship with God as molded by our           

understanding of Torah.  Join us for study, prayer and the joyous celebration of the last of 

the major festivals of 5776. 

Todayôs Jeopardy Question 

Chag HaBikurim. Zôman Matan 

Torateinu, Atzeret, Megilat Ruth, 

Weeks, Cheesecake, Yizkor                

June 11-13, 2016 
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Presidential Matters 
by Bob Stern 

 

As you may know, I have tendered my                

resignation as co-president effective June 30, 

2016, ending my tenure a year earlier than I     

intended. I had made it clear that this term 

would be my last.  After serving as President of 

Oakland Jewish Center from January 2007 until the               

consolidation with Little Neck Jewish Center, then serving as 

Co-President since the consolidation, Iôve decided itôs time to 

relinquish the reigns. 
 

Nine and a half years as president/co-president is enough, more 

than enough, for anyone.  The job of president is a difficult one 

in that so many different, and often competing, constituencies 

must be dealt with.  It is well documented that the presidency is 

a thankless job.  I knew that going in so it didnôt come as a    

surprise.  Still, I will look back at my tenure with a great deal of 

satisfaction and pride.  I can say without equivocation that I 

always kept the best interests of the synagogue as priority one 

and I always gave the job my maximum effort and my complete 

attention. 
 

Over the years I have had the pleasure of working with so many 

dedicated and talented people who volunteered their time and 

expertise with only one objective ï to make the synagogue as 

good as it could be.  This was true whether the name was OJC, 

LNJC or LôDor VôDor. 
 

While I like to think I brought certain skills and abilities to the 

job, I was always quick to point out areas where I had no     

expertise.  These included Ritual, Catering and Membership.  

Fortunately, we had members who were ready, willing and able 

to step in and provide their time and knowledge to ensure that 

you, the members, were properly served. 
 

The list of names of those who stepped up to the plate is too 

long to include here.  And even if I tried, Iôm sure I would      

inadvertently omit a name or two.  Please forgive me for not 

naming names.  I thank you all.  You know who you are and, 

for the most part, so too does the congregation. 
 

Most of all, I must thank my wonderful wife, Lesley, for       

putting up with me these past 9İ years. She endured the       

incessant phone calls, the many evenings when I was at       

meetings (often late), and the other demands on my time that 

took me away from her.  Not always without comment, but she 

let me do what I loved and was so committed to do. 
 

Relieved of the presidency, I look forward to having more free 

time.  I plan to use a good portion of that time babysitting and 

spoiling our grandson, Sam, and our forthcoming                

granddaughter. 
 

My reasons for taking on the job of president were because 

somebody had to do it and I wanted to make a difference.            

I hope that after 9İ years it can be said that I made a positive 

contribution, left the synagogue a better place, and made a    

difference.  May we go from strength to strength.   

 

 
 

You are invited to the first meeting of a 

New &  Dynamic  

Chavurah Group 
With  

Members of 

LõDor VõDor   
 

Sunday, June 26, 2016 
7:00 p.m. 

At the home of Judy Samuels 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Space is limited.   
Please  RSVP Elaine  

at 516-233-0190  
on or before June 17, 2016. 

 

Join with other members of your  
synagogue family each month 
and fill your calendar with  

walking tours, museum visits,  
movies, musical adventures  

and so much more. 
  

The composition of the group  
will include young in spirit,   

adventuresome, and inquisitive  
singles and couples 55+. 
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Message From 

Cantor Joshua Shron 
 

Allow me to take this opportunity to express my sincere thanks and appreciation to the members of our congregation for the honor     

bestowed upon me at our recent Israel Bonds Breakfast on May 22nd. The outpouring of love and support I received really touched me, 

and I am especially appreciative of those who purchased an Israel Bond in my honor. It was truly a beautiful morning, and I am grateful 

to the congregation for their enthusiastic support of the State of Israel. 
 

For those who missed it, I thought Iôd share some excepts of my remarks from that morning: 
 

Iôd like to share with you the history of my love affair with the land of Israel. My first visit was at the young age of 13. As long as I could    

remember, I knew that Iôd be going in honor of my bar mitzvah, and I couldnôt wait to see the places I had learned about in yeshiva my whole 

life. So we went. We saw the sites, we took the tours, we ate the food, and we had a great time. But Iôd be lying if I told you it was love at first 

sight. A nice place to visit, but look, I couldnôt understand the television, I hadnôt yet acquired a taste for Shawarma, and back in 1987, most 

Israelis hadnôt yet discovered air conditioning. 
 

Fast forward six years. I had met Mairov, the woman who would eventually become my wife, and we quickly became best friends. Itôs now 

May of 1993, and we were speaking with a friend of ours who was getting ready to graduate Rutgers University. During his years in college, 

he had been hosting the Israeli music radio show on the campus radio station, and was lamenting the fact that no one had stepped up to take 

over. I was embarrassed to say that I had never listened to his show, and I knew nothing about Israeli music. Sure, I knew Jewish music. My 

father was a cantor and we used to listen to Art Raymond all the time on WEVD. But a show that only played Israeli music? I was clueless. 
 

But Iôve been a lifelong radio geek, and just wanted to be on the air. So I got my training, Mairov did it with me, and using the record library 

we had at the station, we just started playing random songs for an hour each week. 
 

Well, soon I was hooked. I was having such a good time on the radio, that I tried to learn as much as I could about the music of Israel. We 

started going to concerts to see Israeli singers performing in New York City, we would interview the artists backstage after the shows, and I 

was having a great time. But it was the following winter when it all came together for me. Mairov and I took a trip to visit Mairovôs              

grandmother in Rechovot, and by that time, I decided I was a ñmacherò. I was scheduling interviews, meeting with record companies,       

arranging to attend concerts for freeéit was great. And I felt CONNECTED. I wasnôt just another Jew from the states coming to visité I was 

immersed in the culture.  I was a PART of the culture. It totally brought Israel alive for me. 
 

And so now, 21 years later, Iôm still at it. Every Sunday at 10:30 a.m., I gather together about 13 or 14 of the hottest Israeli songs and head 

over to the WRSU studios in the heart of Rutgers University. It can sometimes be a pain, it sometimes kills our Sunday plans, Iôm actually  

supposed to be on the air right now, and Iôve never received a penny for doing it, just some free concert tickets and free music from time to 

time. But Iôm having a ball on the radio and I still love the experience. I love hearing from people listening from all over the world each week, 

but most of all, I think I have the special privilege of helping others fall in love with Israel through the beauty and magic of music.  
 

But the reason Iôm telling you this story is not just to get you to tune into my show ï on the internet at wrsu.org ï but to tell you that I truly 

became connected to Israel when I became INVESTED in Israel. You know, we American Jews expect everyone to love Israeléjust because. I 

tell the kids I teach, you need to love Israel, Israel is our homeland, Israel is a light unto the nations, blah, blah, blah. Yeah, itôs all true. But I 

can honestly say that Iôm not sure Iôd have the same feelings towards the land of Israel if I had never been so involved in its culture. And so 

Iôd like to suggest to everyone here todayéfind your way to become INVESTED in Israel. Whether itôs through music, dance, art, food,      

politics, activism, by visiting Israel or just by purchasing an Israel Bond this morningéyou will feel so much closer to the land if find your 

specific hook, your personal approach to what Israel means to you. 
 

Of course, an Israel Bond is a perfect way to do just thatéto invest in Israel in order to strengthen your personal bond with Eretz Yisrael. We 

all know of the challenges faced by Israel on a daily basis, and you donôt need me to go into them right now. But these days, the challenges 

take place all over the world. The BDS movement ï boycott, divest, and sanction ï is bringing anti-Semitism to all kids of places itôs never 

been before: of course college campuses but also to local governments and city councils, to corporations and anywhere else our enemies can 

bring their message of hate. So today, Iôd like to ask that we join together as a community to fight divestment with investment. The BDS 

movement is encouraging anyone who will listen to DIVEST from Israel, so itôs up to all of us to INVEST in Israel. Buy an Israel Bond, and 

fight divestment with investment. 
 

Iôd like to thank the members of Congregation LôDor VôDor, not only for this wonderful honor, but also for providing me with the opportunity 

to strengthen my connection to Israel. You see, when youôre sitting across from a group of teenagers who might not feel that connection, when 

youôre teaching Israel appreciation and advocacy to a room full of adults who are eager to take their support of Israel to the next level, when 

youôre talking one on one to a bar mitzvah student telling them why Israel should matter to a 12-year-old, you need to be rock solid in your 

convictions. You canôt fake it. I need to come in to the room as Israelôs biggest fan and cheerleader. I need to come in there believing 100% in 

the mission of the land of Israel, in the purpose of the land of Israel and in the future of the land of Israel. I want to thank this congregation 

for giving me the opportunity to do just that; to build up my own passion and my own enthusiasm, and for allowing me to share it with this 

very special community. May God continue to bless this community - as it says in the Psalms, ñUrôay bôtuv Yerushalayimò ï to see the 

goodness in the city of Jerusalem and in the entire land of Israel, and may we, as a community, raise our voices loud and clear in a strong and 

unified message of love and support for our Eretz Hakdosha, our holy land.  Thank you very much. 
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Monthly Shabbat  

Morning Experience ! 
                       

 

The Schedule for Saturday, June 18  
 

  9:00 a.m.  Breakfast & Learning  

10:00 a.m.  Shacharit  

 w/Heicha Kedushah  

10:30 a.m.  Torah Service/Musaph  

12:00 p.m.  Kiddush & Lunch  

My name is Jonathan Grenard 

and I am a seventh grader at 

Great Neck South Middle School. 

I have various hobbies such as 

playing sports, video games, and 

fixing multiple things from cars 

to computers. I also like spending 

time with my friends and family. 

My favorite sport to play is basketball. I would      

consider this my primary sport, as I was part of an 

outside travel team and the Great Neck South      

Middle School Rebels. I love to play basketball     

because it is a fast paced sport, there is a lot of 

conditioning involved which keeps you in shape, and 

there is never a point when you stop learning         

different strategies to be successful in the game.     

I would consider my secondary sport to be a tie    

between baseball and football.  
 

I just recently finished my baseball season for the 

Rebels, and it wasnõt a great season according to 

record, but it was still a great experience. I wouldõve 

joined the football team for Great Neck South, but 

unfortunately there wasnõt enough interest for a full 

team.  
 

In seventh grade, I have definitely learned a lot of 

things in all of the subjects I participate in. My    

favorite subject is Social Studies because I like to 

learn about the history of the world, but even more 

about the United States. In conclusion, I am an                 

athlete who likes to learn how to do more in sports 

and stay in shape, and a student who enjoys learning 

about interesting things. I am happy to be a part of 

Congregation LõDor VõDor, and I am joyful to have my 

family, friends, and Temple Community attending my 

Bar Mitzvah.  

Meet the Bar Mitzvah 

Jonathan Grenard 
June 11, 2016 

Celebrate Your  
June Birthday or Anniversary  
by receiving a special blessing at  

Erev Shabbat Services  
June 10 at 7:30 p.m. 

HAPPY JUNE 
BIRTHDAYS 

   2 Elyse Clair                         

   2 Deidre Greben                       

   2 Malvina Leder                       

   3 Patricia Reinharz                   

   5 Barbara Ditman                      

   5 Emily Glaser                        

   5 Julia Sundel                        

   8 Joshua Grossman                     

   8 Sara Laor                           

   9 Shari Garfinkel                     

   9 Joshua Glick                        

   9 Gwenn Kudler                        

11 Bobby Becker                       

11 Neville Grusd                      

11 Jolie Kauffman  

12 Ira Levine                         

                    

12 Jordan Zelniker                    

13 Marcia Cooper                      

13 Barbara Lefkowitz                  

13 Susan Munz                         

13 Gail Wayne                         

14 Marvin Anchin                      

14 Franklin Osman                     

14 Rabbi Gordon Yaffe                       

16 Alan Becker                        

16 Rachel Marks                       

17 Arnold Honig                       

17 Lucieana Lemkin                    

18 Donald Forman                      

18 Diane Menchell                     

19 Randy Slakter      

20 Neil Berman 

   

20 Daniel Rosenfeld                   

21 Rachel Cohen                       

21 David Orenstein                    

21 Saul Spindel                       

22 Selma Walker                       

23 Ariella Ayenesazan                 

23 Nicole Grijnsztein                 

23 Keith Lipsitz                      

23 Joshua Sacker                      

24 Daniel Budne                       

26 Ivy Miller                         

27 Dori Rosinsky                      

27 Nicole Rosinsky                    

27 Mitchell Stein                     

28 Donna Kates                        

29 Jennifer Junger                    

HAPPY  JUNE 
ANNIVERSARIES 

19 Velma and Neville Grusd            

19 Patti and Lawrence Unger           

20 Jacquelin and Harold Lamkay        

21 Stacy and Steven Hoffman           

21 Susan and Stephen Kanfer           

21 Pamela and Paul Sacker             

22 Nadine and Arthur Rose             

23 Ilene and Paul Cohen               

24 Cheryl and Jeffrey Feiner          

24 Diane and Dennis Lidoshore         

26 Delia and Philip Biton             

27 Julie and Stephen Aronowitz        

27 Julie and Melvyn Jacknowitz        

27 June and Alan Sykoff               

28 Irina and Leonid Garber            

28 Louise and Perry Heidecker         

28 Nancy and Charles Junger           

28 Diane and Mitchell Stein           

30 Fran and Ronald Kasman             

  

 1 Jerome and Joan Ettlinger          

 3 Laura Greenblatt and Alan Fein 

 3 Melissa Berkowitz and Robert Rafal 

 4 Susan and Theodore Munz            

 6 Esther and Peter Kind              

 6 Nadine and Eugene Rattien          

 7 Arlene and Franklin Osman          

 9 Barbara and Julian Raber           

10 Stacey and Jason Gottlieb          

10 Leslie and George Klein            

12 Marcia and Richard Kops            

14 Deborah and Adam Schneider         

14 Ilene and Eugene Streim            

15 Diana and Lawrence Roberts         

16 Julie and Gavin Grusd              

17 Ellen and Gordon Charlop           

17 Joan and Paul Ross                 

18 Ellen and Kenneth Grossman         

18 Lois and Stanley Wirtheim          
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The Cantorôs Club 
Wednesdays  

at 5:00 p.m. 
 

Cantor Joshua Shron 
 

You too can be a Shaliach Tzibur,  

the one to lead  the congregation  

in prayer.  

Parashat HaShavuah 
Wednesdays 

at 11:00 a.m. 
(No class on 6/29) 
 

Finding relevance and meaning in the  

weekly portion of the Torah  

with Rabbi Gordon Yaffe 
 

An in depth study of the weekly Torah portion. 

 

Sisterhood Book Club 
Thursday, July 14 

        X t¢x Ux¦~Ĉ§ [£¡x 
         At 7:30 p.m. 

The next book club meeting will be on Thursday evening, July 14 
at 7:30 p.m. at the home of our esteemed hostess, Elane Berk. 
 

We will be discussing the book, Saving Sophie, by Ronald H. 
Balson. A powerful story of the lengths a father will go through 
to protect his daughter and an action- packed thriller that will 
take you on an unforgettable journey of murder and deception, 
testing the bonds of family and love. 
 

Jack Sommers was just an ordinary accountant from Chicago. 
That is, until his wife passed away, his young daughter was 
kidnapped, and he became the main suspect in an $88 million 
dollar embezzlement case. Now, Jack is on the run, hoping to 
avoid the feds long enough to rescue his daughter, Sophie from 
her maternal grandfather, a suspected terrorist in Palestine. 
 

With the help of the investigative team, a secret mission is 
launched to not only rescue Sophie, but also to thwart a major 
terrorist attack in Hebron. But will being caught in the       
crossfires of the Palestine- Israeli conflict keep an investigative 
team from accomplishing the task at hand, or can they overcome 
the odds and save countless lives, including their own? 
 

Please join us for an enlightening discussion. Any questions, 
please contact Harriet Spilkevitz at hspilk818@aol.com or        
516- 708- 9404. 

Thank You! 
 

The family of Benjamin Greenblatt 

wishes to express deep appreciation and sincere  

thanks for your kind expression of sympathy.   
 

Thank you so much to the Chesed/Bikkur Cholim Group  

of LõDor VõDor for all of the comfort and  

support shown during our difficult time.  
 

I really appreciated it. 
 

Sincerely, 

Laura Greenblatt 

Thank You! 
 

Gloria Pollack and family  
graciously thank the congregation for their prayers,  
kind sentiments, well wishes, phone calls, and visits.  

 

The outpour of love and support during this time of healing  
and rehabilitation has been a tremendous blessing  

and dearly appreciated. 
 

Sincerely, 

Gloria Pollack & family 

Thank You! 
 

I want to thank all who have made contributions  
to Congregation LôDor VôDor in honor of my  

being chosen as this yearôs recipient of the  
Sisterhood Woman of Achievement Award.   

 

I am grateful to be part of this community and it gives me 
great pride to know that my personal simcha  
has encouraged support for our synagogue.   

 

Sincerely, 
Carrie Yaffe 

Thank You Notes! 

Thank You!  
 

To all of the members of the  
congregation who supported  

my Bar- Mitzvah project  
ąE?G?I?K _x¨Ĉ§ X¦t§x [KĆ  

 

mxĈxª i tw|¡|¦  
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Israel On Our Minds 

Israel Advocacy  
Presents 

Judeophobia 
Documentary Film 

A meticulous examination of rising anti-Jewish ideology 
 

Wednesday, June 15   7:30 p.m. 
 
 

Hosted by:  
Congregation LèDor VèDor 49-10 Little Neck Pkwy, Little Neck 

Mazel Tov to  
Janet and Irwin Tobin! 

 

Their son, Scott Tobin,  
who made Aliyah in 2008,  
was honored on May 23 
by Nefesh BèNefesh at an  

official ceremony at the Knesset  
for making a major impact  

on the State of Israel. 
 

He was awarded the 2016  
Sylvan Adams Nefesh BèNefesh  

Bonei Zion Award 
 for the Entrepreneurial and Technological  
advances he brought to the State of Israel.  
 

MERCAZ USA General Council Review 
 

On Sunday, May 15, MERCAZ-USA held its General Council           

Conference at Congregation Kol Shalom in Rockville, MD. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

We were warmly greeted and provided with materials to help us      

increase an awareness of MERCAZ and its importance within our own 

synagogue communities. Janet Tobin delivered a remarkable speech 

and outgoing Presidentôs Report. Rabbi Gordon Yaffe and                

Lisa Pollack were among those who were officially installed onto the 

MERCAZ Board of Directors serving the 2016-2018 term. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

The Agenda:  
 

Welcome, Naomi Yadin-Mendick, Chair, General Council; Dôvar 

Torah, Rabbi Matthew Sion, Rabbi Emeritus of Congregation Bônai 

Israel and Past President of MERCAZ; Keynote Address, Rabbi 

Dov Lippman, Director of Public Diplomacy, World Zionist       

Organization., Greetings, Rabbi Alan Silverstein, President,       

MERCAZ, Olami; Outgoing Presidentôs Report, Janet Tobin;     

Executive Directorôs Report and Presentation of New By-Laws, 

Rabbi Robert Golub, Discharge of Officers; Nominating              

Committee Report, Evelyn Seelig, Past President, MERCAZ,    

Installation of Officers, Rabbi Jonathan Maltzman, Congregation 

Kol Shalom; New Presidentôs Address, Dr. Marilyn Ward and 

Closing, Naomi Yadib-Mendick.  

Israel Bonds Breakfast Review 
 

On Sunday, May 22, we held our annual Israel Bonds Breakfast        

honoring Cantor Joshua Shron for all of  his efforts on behalf of our            

synagogue and the state of Israel. Many showed their support for the 

State of Israel with the purchase of a bond in his honor. Remarkable       

speeches were delivered in honor of Cantor Shron by Co-Chair Donald 

Forman, Rabbi Gordon Yaffe and Co-President Steve Aronowitz. We 

were treated to a special musical presentation by the America-Israel 

Cultural Foundation, featuring artists Yonatan Gutfeld and Nadav Lev. 
 

This day could not have been made possible without all those who gave 

of their time, energy, commitment and efforts in doing an outstanding 

job of planning and organizing the event. We graciously thank           

Esther and Donald Forman, Lois and Stan Wirtheim, office staff, 

Audi Acevedo, Edith Schatz and Lisa Pollack, custodians, Fernando 

Ramos, Juan Carlos Agudelo, Edgard Salguero and Herbert 

McGriff.  

Yasher Koach 
 

We are very proud to announce that as of this printing, the     

people listed below and our congregation have pledged to invest 

more than $350,000 in the State of Israel this year. This is a 

record for our Synagogue and the Israel Bonds Breakfast that 

we have been conducting for over 50 years!!  
 

Hope and Marc Altheim, Robert Altheim, Ellen and Jeff Baskin, 

Ann Baum, Stuart Baum, Tracy and Mark Berlinsky, Carolyn and 

Neil Berman, Phyllis and Dan Budne, Betsy Budne-Finnel,       

Dr. Ann Chernys, Elyse Clair and Ronald Cohen, Suzanne and 

Harold Cohen, Sally and David Coons, Rabbi Abraham Eckstein, 

Elaine and Gerald Fleischman, Esther and Dr. Donald Forman, 

Richard Forman, Amy and Howard Friedner, Lori and Harvey 

Goldstein, Marjorie and Leonard Goldstein, Laura Greenblatt and 

Dr. Alan Fein, Velma and Neville Grusd, Ann and Mark Hoffer, 

Susan and Stephen Kanfer, Esther and Peter Kind, Leslie and 

George Klein, Louise Hochberg and Brian Lee, Ann and Arthur 

Lesser, Marcia Levine and Bruce Kauffman, Steven Levine,    

Roselyn and Sidney Lipman, Linda and Howard Litvack, Erica 

Holz Miller, Beatrice Nebel, Karen Popowsky, Barbara and     

Cantor Julian Raber, Deanne and David Raffel, Nadine and     

Eugene Rattien, Lotte Reinhold, Nadine and Arthur Rose, Mindy 

and Richard Rosenfeld, Joan and Dr. Paul Ross, Sam Shron,    

Mairov and Cantor Joshua Shron, Dawn and Scott Singer, Harriet 

and Richard Spivack, Corrine and Leonard Steel, Irene and      

Herbert Wald, Joan and Robert Weibman, Jeffrey Wilson, Lois 

and Stanley Wirtheim, Nina and Irwin Wolf, Carrie and           

Rabbi Gordon Yaffe.  


